

PUBLIC INTEREST ADVOCACY CENTRE LE CENTRE POUR LA DEFENSE DE L'INTERET PUBLIC

ONE Nicholas Street, Suite 1204, Ottawa, Ontario, Canada K1N 7B7

Tel: (613) 562-4002. Fax: (613) 562-0007. e-mail: piac@piac.ca. http://www.piac.ca

Michael Buonaguro Counsel for VECC (416) 767-1666

April 30, 2009

VIA MAIL and E-MAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge St. Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: COLLUS Power Corp. – 2009 Draft Rate Order

Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC) Comments

Board File: EB-2008-0226

As counsel for the Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition's (VECC) I am writing to provide comments regarding COLLUS' Draft Rate Order circulated April 21st, 2009. I apologize for not submitting these comments before the required deadline, it was entirely through my own oversight, and ask that the Board consider our submission.

VECC's first comment is that, contrary to the Board's direction (page 31), COLLUS has not provided any supporting calculations showing the allocation of the approved revenue requirement to classes or the determination of the final rates. As a result VECC has been unable to review/verify whether the final rates are in accordance with the Board's Decision.

VECC also notes that the Draft Rate Order does not provide a clear demonstration that the revenues at the proposed rates and approved load forecast actually reconcile with the approved revenue requirement.

It is VECC's view that, at a minimum, Board Staff should work with COLLUS so that these matters can be confirmed.

Yours truly,

Michael Buonaguro Counsel for VECC